
 

 

 

MEDIA ADVISORY 

TO : ALL MEDIA HOUSES 

DATE : 10 APRIL 2024 

 

O.R. TAMBO DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY TO CONSULT THE PUBLIC ON THE 2024/25 FY 
DRAFT IDP AND BUDGET  

Following improvements on how O. R. Tambo District Municipality conducts its affairs; including 

the unblocking of service delivery projects, improved audit outcomes as well as the expenditure 

of conditional grants, the municipality continues with its journey towards good governance.  

As required by Section 34 of the Municipal Systems Act (Act 32 of 2000) a municipal council must 

review its Integrated Development Plan (IDP) annually. To ensure that there is inclusion of the 

public; Chapter 4 of the Local Government Municipal Systems Act No 32 of 2000 (MSA), 

particularly Section 16 (1), stipulates that a municipality must develop a culture of municipal 

governance that compliments formal representative government with a system of participatory 

governance, encourage and create conditions for, the local community to participate in the affairs 

of the municipality.  

 

Members of the media are invited to join the ORTDM Executive Mayor, Cllr. Mesuli Ngqondwana 

who will lead roadshows from the 11th to 18th April 2024, to ensure that there is district-wide 

consultation on the Draft IDP & Budget for the 2024/25 Financial Year as follows:  

§ 11 April 2024 - KSD Local Municipality 

§ 12 April 2024 - Nyandeni Local Municipality 

§ 16 April 2024 - Ingquza Hill Local Municipality 

§ 17 April 2024 - Port St Johns Local Municipality 

§ 18 April 2024 - Mhlontlo Local Municipality 

 

Issued by: O.R. Tambo District Municipality  

For Enquiries: contact: Head of Communications: Zimkhita Macingwane 

064 504 6556 zimkhitama@ortambodm.gov.za          
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